# Have a Happy and Safe New Year!

# What's New

The Wright Farms Metropolitan District is pleased to announce that over this past year, both the basketball court at our Holly Crossing Park and the tennis courts at Glacier Peak Elementary School were repaired and resurfaced!





NOTICE OF VACANCY ON WRIGHT FARMS METROPOLITAN DISTRICT BOARD OF **DIRECTORS** 

There is a vacancy on the five member Board of Directors of the WFMD. Board positions are elected, non-partisan positions, with each Board member serving a four year term. If you are interested in being appointed to the Board vacancy, please submit a letter of interest to the District's Administrator, Judy Haberer at judy.haberer@gmail .com.

The Board of Directors for Wright Farms Metropolitan District (WFMD) distributes this newsletter as a means of communication between the Board and the community concerning the workings of the District. We hope to encourage a cooperative, friendly and enjoyable "sense of community" among the homeowners in the District subdivisions of Holly Crossing, Jasmine Estates, and Wright Farms.

# WFMD District Board meets at **Anythink Wright Farms** Library

Next Meeting: Feb.4, 2021

Meetings are held at the Anythink Wright Farms Library, 5877 E. 120th Ave., at 7:00 p.m. The WFMD Board of Directors publicizes the date, time and place of the meetings in the newsletter and at the four main entry streets into WFMD subdivisions of Holly Crossing, Wright Farms and Jasmine Estates. Homeowners and residents are welcome and encouraged to attend. A special time is designated during the meeting for public comment.

#### Thank you!

A big thank you to all who continue to report vandalism, graffiti, broken playground equipment, sprinklers, etc. Your help is greatly appreciated. We always welcome your comments, concerns and suggestions. There is a \$1,000 reward for information leading to the arrest and conviction of vandals. WFMD Hotline: 720.560.1984

In the Dark? If your street has a street lamp that is not working properly, call United Power at 303.637.1300. Please have the pole number ready. The pole number is a nine digit number, located on bright yellow tape about eye level on the pole. The lamps may take up to three weeks to be repaired.

# Be Safe!

Avoid burglaries that often happen this time of year. Leaving your garage door open even a little, makes you vulnerable to theft. It only takes a minute for someone to run in, shop around and leave with your valuables. Leaving porch lights on, will also be a deterrent to burglars. Also, do not leave your vehicle unattended while running.

### Be a good Neighbor!

Be a responsible pet owner and a good neighbor. Please clean up after your pet and remember, in common areas, pets must be on a leash.

Also, be courteous regarding your barking dogs. It can be sited as a noise violation after 10 pm or before 6 am. If the dog barks for longer than 10 minutes during the day, you could be visited by animal control. After a warning, it could mean a sizable fine.

Animal Control: 303.288.3294.



Please shovel your walks in a timely manner. Sidewalks should be cleared no later than 24 hours after the snowfall stops. Adams County is responsible for the streets and the WFMD is responsible for common sidewalks.

Enjoy the little things, for one day you may look back and realize they were the big things. Robert Brault

# REMEMBER TO VISIT OUR WEBSITE www.wfmd.co







